
 

January 28, 2022 
 
Hello Everyone, 

Just sending a weekly recap of what’s going on here at MTC.  This is a complete list of those 

that have tested positive this week.  All test results for the week have been received.  Because 

we need have a two-week break in positive tests we will be doing PCR testing again Sunday 

through Wednesday to include all residents and all staff.  

Total COVID positive residents and staff on quarantine:  

As of tomorrow – Residents will = 3: 

3 on 3rd floor: all residents, although positive, continue to stay well       

Staff = 6: All positive staff are out on quarantine.   

The following interventions continue to be in place:   

• Residents are quarantined on the 3rd floor per City Health Department Guidance. 

• All residents are wearing and being reminded to wear a mask when out of their room, when 

with a visitor, and during care, (difficult on 3rd floor). 

• All staff on the 3rd floor is now wearing a surgical gown/mask, an N95 and eye protection at 

all times and in all resident/patient care areas. 

• All other staff are wearing a surgical mask, an N95 and eye protection at all times and in all 

resident/patient care areas. 

• All residents are assessed for signs and symptoms of Covid-19, 2 times a day and if there is a 

noticeable change in their condition. 

• We screen all staff, visitors, vendors, and other healthcare providers upon entering the 

building.  

• We are testing following the outbreak guidelines which is once weekly of all staff and 

residents. We are also doing an antigen test as needed for staff and residents if anything is 

suspected. 

 

Sincerely, 
Joe Bohunicky, NHA, MBA, Administrator 
Mt. Carmel Rehabilitation and Nursing Center  
235 Myrtle St.  
Manchester, NH 03104  
P: 603-627-3811 -- F: 603-626-4696 


